UNITED STATES

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001

March 20, 2015

Mr. Robin DelLaBarre
Office of Nuclear Energy, Safety
& Security Affairs, Room 3320 HST
Bureau of International Security
& Nonproliferation
U.S. Department of State
2201 C Street, NW
Washington, DC 20520

Dear Mr. DelLaBarre:

Enclosed is an application (XSNM3762), dated February 25, 2015, received by the U.S. Nuclear
Regulatory Commission from the U.S. Department of Energy, Y-12 National Security Complex
(DOE/Y-12), for the export of low-enriched uranium and Zircalloy-4 fuel cages to Jamaica for
HEU-LEU core conversion at the SLOWPOKE-2 research reactor.

Before taking action on this request, we would appreciate your views, in accordance with
established procedures and from the overall perspective of the Executive Branch, as to whether
the requested export meets the applicable criteria in the Atomic Energy Act of 1954, as
amended.

Please note that the DOE/Y-12 has requested expedited review of this application in order to

meet a scheduled July 1, 2015, shipping date.

Brooke G. Smith, Chief
Export Controls and Nonproliferation Branch
Office of International Programs

Sincerely,

Enclosure:
Application Dated 02/25/2015
XSNM3762 - Jamaica

Docket Number 11006192

cc w/enclosure:

O. Bukharin, NRC/NSIR H. Lane, NRC/NMSS
R. Goorevich, DOE/NNSA S. Aguilar, NRC/NMSS
P. Dessaules, DOE/NMMSS J. Norles, DOE/NNSA
O. Toigo, DHS/CBP S. Clagett, DOC

E. Sauls, DTRA K. Strangis, DOE/NNSA



